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Mayor’s Message

‘State of the City’ Shows  
a Vibrant Community

Recently, I had the honor of delivering the “2016 State 
of the City Address” during a March City Council 

meeting. In addition to discussing a number of Wilson-
ville’s recent accomplishments and future challenges, I 
sought to address larger issues that 
the community is facing. As one 
who moved to Wilsonville in 1986, 
I have seen an evolution of the city 
through a continuum of changes 
over a 30-year span.

The essence of the goals of the 
City Council focus on creating 
a “complete community” — one 
that offers a range of residential 
living options, a variety of jobs for those with different 
skills and abilities, an assortment of shopping selec-
tions, an array of ways to get around, and overall the 
opportunity for widespread and varied social connec-
tions.

Our community benefits when we accommodate 
a range of housing options, as desired by residents at 
different times of their lives: as singles, couples, fami-
lies and retirees. At each stage of life, our individual 
capabilities and needs as humans change. A socially 
cohesive community has places for people to live, 
meet and interact at all of these stages of life.

In a similar fashion, our community benefits when 
we plan to accommodate for jobs and sites to conduct 
business. City leadership has been working for several 
years with Tualatin, Washington County and others 
on planning for development of the Coffee Creek and 
Basalt Creek employment areas. As we now advance 
the Coffee Creek urban renewal area, approved by 
local voters in a March 2013 advisory vote, the City’s 
infrastructure extensions can take shape, funded in 
large part by the increase in property value created by 
new employers.

Some may recall the days not too long ago when we 
had no choice but to leave town for many essential 

items — even, 
say, a pair of 
socks. Now with 
a variety of retail-
ers here, we can 
purchase in town 
nearly anything 
we may need in 

our daily lives. An ever growing assortment of dining 
establishments and beverage shops provides more 
venues to meet or “hang out.”

To an increasing degree, we can even choose to get 
around without driving. As people have become more 
aware of the value of healthy habits and exercise, we 
see more residents seeking to use non-automobile 
“active transportation” methods of walking, bike-
riding and using transit to commute to work or shop, 
to access services, and to enjoy recreation and social 
activities.

With a wide assortment of educational and rec-
reational classes offered by the Library and Parks & 
Recreation Dept., high-quality pre-K through grade 
12 school programs and a host of engaged nonprofits 
providing activities with a “small-town” feel, Wilson-
ville has great opportunities for neighbors to meet, 
interact and enjoy their community.

Wilsonville is becoming the kind of community 
where one can grow up, get a good job, raise a family, 
and retire, all centered in a thoughtful, interconnect-
ed, desirable small city: A complete community for all 
phases of life.

Tim Knapp, Mayor

WERK Day
• Sat, May 14, 8 am - 1 pm
Wilsonville Community Center
7965 SW Wilsonville Road

WERK Day volunteers fixing up Memorial Park in 2015.

City Awards Tourism Grants to Local Events & Proposals

On March 10, the Wilsonville Parks and Recre-
ation Advisory Board awarded $25,000 in grants 

to support local tourism events with funding from the 
City’s Tourism Grant Program. 

Four local nonprofit organizations were awarded 
grants to produce major community events during the 
2016 tourism season:
•	 Wilsonville Celebration Days – Fun in the Park 

festival: $9,250
•	 Wilsonville Arts & Culture Council – Wilsonville 

Festival of Arts: $5,250
•	 Wilsonville Kiwanis Club – Kids Fun Run: $5,250
•	 Wilsonville Rotary Club – Summer Concert Series: 

$5,250
The Tourism Grant Program is funded by City hotel/

motel tax revenues to support events and programs that 
promote tourism and community activities that draw 
both overnight and daytime visitors, which helps to sup-
port local businesses. 

On February 25, the Wilsonville Parks and Recreation 
Advisory Board also awarded $20,000 in Clackamas 

County Tourism “Community Partnership Program” 
grants to fund five local proposals. The funded propos-
als include:
•	 Wilsonville Parks and Recreation Dept. –  

Memorial Park Disk Golf Course: $10,000
•	 Willamette Falls Heritage Area Coalition –  

Interactive Willamette Falls Area Map: $4,000
•	 Oregon Cascade Fast Pitch Softball Club –  

Men’s Fast-Pitch Softball Tournament: $3,000
•	 Willamette United Soccer Club – Mount Hood 

Challenge Soccer Tournament: $2,000
•	 Farmlandia Farm Loop – Information Kiosks: 

$1,000
Funding for the Clackamas County Tourism-Com-

munity Partnership Program (CPP) grants comes from 
Clackamas County’s 6% transient lodging tax paid by 
overnight lodging visitors. 

For information about these grant awards and fu-
ture funding opportunities, contact Brian Stevenson, 
Recreation Coordinator, at 503-570-1523; stevenson@
ci.wilsonville.or.us. 

Help Improve Our Parks at WERK Day on May 14

The City is now recruiting volunteers for the com-
munity’s 16th annual community clean-up event 

called Wilsonville Environmental Resources Keepers 
(WERK) Day on 
Saturday, May 14, 
8 am - 1 pm. 

Registration 
and a free omelet 
breakfast runs 8 - 

9 am in the Wilsonville Community Center located at 
7965 SW Wilsonville Road. The complimentary break-
fast is provided by the Wilsonville Rotary Club with 
free hot coffee donated by 
Starbucks.

During the event 
participants focus on 
improving and main-
taining City parks in 
Wilsonville. According 
to Parks Supervisor Tod 
Blankenship, this year’s 
focus includes a partner-
ship with Pac-West Disc 
Golf Alliance. The day 
consists of prepping and 
constructing tee pads and 
bench sites and anchor-
ing basket sleeves for a 
new Disc Golf Course in 
Memorial Park. Other 
projects for WERK day 
volunteers include 
spreading bark dust in pe-
rennial beds and tree rings, removing invasive species, 
painting soccer goals and resurfacing a small wooden 
walking bridge.

 Participants should bring work gloves, water 
bottles, sun screen and be dressed appropriately for 
weeding, raking and shoveling. Participants of all ages 

are welcome and encouraged to attend, but children 
under the age of 14 must be accompanied by an adult.

Mayor Tim Knapp said, “Each year hundreds of 
community members support our parks by putting 
on their work clothes and heading over to the Com-
munity Center to spend their Saturday morning fixing 
up our parks. This shows the spirit of volunteerism is 
alive and well in Wilsonville.”

“We know how much our residents love Wilsonville 
parks because, not only do they frequently visit them, 
but also because so many residents volunteer to par-
ticipate in WERK day to help us make our parks even 

better,” said Stan Sherer, 
Parks and Recreation 
Director. 

Sponsors of the long-
term event include the 
Wilsonville Rotary Club, 
Wendy’s, Starbucks, the 
Family Fun Center, Fred 
Meyer and Lee’s Martial 
Arts.

Participants in the rain-
or-shine event receive 
coupons from Wendy’s 
restaurants and the Fam-
ily Fun Center and a free 
WERK Day t-shirt while 
supplies last.

Participants and volun-
teer groups are encouraged 
to register in advance on 
the City’s Parks and Rec-

reation website at www.WilsonvilleParksandRec.com 
where they can download and sign the WERK Day 
volunteer liability release form. 

To sign up a group, please contact Patty Brescia, 
Recreation Program Manager, at 503-570-1525, bres-
cia@ci.wilsonville.or.us.

The City’s Tourism Grant Program supports the Rotary Club’s Summer Concert Series, which brings popular bands like 
Johnny Limbo and the Lugnuts, that draws large crowds to Town Center Park in late July and early August.

Wilsonville is becoming the 
kind of community where one 
can grow up, get a good job, 
raise a family and retire. 
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Our History: Jan. 10, 1969 — Wilsonville’s First City Council Sworn In

Local Artist of the Month:  
Richard Armstrong

First Friday Film
Friday, April 1, 6 - 8

www.WilsonvilleLibrary.org/films 

Book Notes Concert
I-5 Connection Choir

Saturday, April 9, 2 - 3 pm
www.WilsonvilleLibrary.org/concerts 

K-2 Book Adventures
Thursday, April 14, 4 - 4:45 pm
www.WilsonvilleLibrary.org/k2 

Book Club
Thursday, April 14, 6 - 8 pm

www.WilsonvilleLibrary.org/bookclub

Genealogy Club
Monday, April 18, 1 - 2:30 pm

www.WilsonvilleLibrary.org/gc 

Great Books Discussion Group
Thucydides’ History of the Peloponnesian War

Tuesday, April 19, 6 - 8 pm
www.WilsonvilleLibrary.org/greatbooks

History Pub at Wilsonville McMenamins
Tuesday, April 26 6:30 - 8 pm

www.WilsonvilleLibrary.org/hp

Game Night
Wednesday, April 27, 6 - 8 pm

www.WilsonvilleLibrary.org/games 

8200 SW Wilsonville Road
503-682-2744

www.WilsonvilleLibrary.org

Upcoming Classes  
and Events

Wilsonville’s first City Council is sworn in (left to right): City Attorney Fred Anderson, Councilman Walter Wehler, 
Councilman William Bruck, Mayor Phillip Balsiger, Councilman Glenn Cumberland and Councilman William Montgomery.

Wilsonville’s Imagination 
Library Turns Four Years Old

In February Jan Rippey, a member of the local 
Kiwanis Club, and members of the Library Foun-

dation celebrated the 
fourth Anniversary of 
Dolly Parton’s Imagina-
tion Library in Wilson-
ville. The early-literacy 
program, founded by 
Dolly Parton, currently 
provides about 700 local 
children under the age 
of five, free monthly 
books that are delivered 
directly to their homes.

Since the program’s 
local launch in February 
2012, more than 1,200 
local kids have received 
over 25,000 free books.

While kids must be 
younger than five to 
participate, there is no 
minimum age to enroll 
a child in the program. 
In fact, infants, who are 
signed up at birth, are eligible to get a total of 60 dif-
ferent free and age-appropriate books.

Funding for the program is provided locally by the 
Kiwanis Club of Wilsonville and is also supported 

by Joe Restic of Wilsonville 
Orthodontics, the Xerox 
Corporation, the Friends of 
the Wilsonville Library, the 
Wilsonville Public Library 
Foundation and local com-
munity members.

Kids who participate in the program read more 
and are better prepared to begin school when they 
enter kindergarten. 

To sign up a child for Dolly Parton’s Imagination 
Library visit www.ImaginationLibrary.com.

More than 1,200 
local kids have 
received over 
25,000 free books.

Kiwanis Club member  
Jan Rippey.

Creating and Sticking to a 
Budget Workshop April 28

Gain financial peace of mind and confidence in 
your ability to save 

money. Local retired 
CPA Alan Steiger 
will take the mystery 
and confusion out of 
budgeting and share 
tips for creating and 
maintaining a budget 
that works for you.

Thursday, April 28, 6 - 7 pm, in the Rose Room. 
Free. 

Food for Fines During 
National Library Week

Come celebrate National Library Week! During 
April 10 - 16, bring in non-perishable food and 

get $1 off your library overdue fines (per item). All 
food will be donated to local food banks.

For more information, contact the Reference Desk at 
503-682-2744.

Poetry & Music Event  
Saturday, April 30

Local chamber jazz duo Chris Lee and Colleen 
O’Brien of 

PoetryMusic 
will perform 
poems set 
to live mu-
sic in a free 
multi-media 
performance 
on Saturday, 
April 30, 1 - 2 
pm, in the 
Oak Room.

Sponsored by the Wilsonville Friends of the Library.
www.WilsonvilleLibrary.org/poetry

April is National Poetry Month

This year marks the 20th anniversary of National 
Poetry Month, which was inaugurated by the 

Academy of American Poets in 1996. Since then, 
National Poetry Month has become the largest literary 
celebration in the world celebrating poetry’s vital place 
in our culture.

Discover your inner poet with activities and 
interactive displays throughout the library, and join us 
for an inspiring performance by Chris Lee and Colleen 
O’Brien of PoetryMusic on April 30 at 1 pm.

www.WilsonvilleLibrary.org/poetry 

Personal Spring Cleaning Talk 
Saturday, April 16

Join local scientist and acupuncturist PK Melethil 
for tea and 

conversation about 
stress and its effects 
on the digestive 
system.

Topics may include 
stress and food 
sensitivities, water 
the universal cleaner, 
and managing stress 
without drugs.

Saturday, April 16, 1 - 2 pm. in the Oak Room. 
Free.

Everyday Choices Improve Your Health and Your Odds

Tualatin Valley Fire & Rescue (TVF&R) encour-
ages residents to embrace healthy habits that 

improve overall quality of life. TVF&R offers the fol-
lowing tips to having a heart-healthy lifestyle.

Enlist a partner: Talk to loved ones, neighbors, 
and friends and invite them to participate in physical 
activities, share a balanced meal and have a fun ad-
venture. Everyday activities are always more fun with 
a partner — someone who will keep you company, 
inspire you to stick with a new routine, and encourage 
you on your journey to a healthier you.

Fuel your body: Eating balanced meals helps 
your body better fight off sickness and recover more 
quickly when you are sick. Drink plenty of water. 
Enjoy fruits and vegetables throughout your day as 
snacks, toppings, side dishes or in your main meal. A 
healthy diet includes whole grains, fat-free or low-fat 
dairy products, lean meats, fish, beans, eggs and nuts. 
Limit the saturated fats, trans fats, cholesterol, salt and 
added sugars in your diet. 

Get moving: It’s never too late to start being active 
every day. As little as 30 minutes of exercise a day can 
help keep your body fit to fight off illness and prevent 

injury. Carving out time to exercise has been shown to 
increase your energy level, reduce health risks, lower 
stress, improve your mood and boost productivity. 
Regular physical activity is fun and an important for 
overall health and fitness. 

Get enough sleep: Physical activity can improve 
your quality of sleep. Try to get six to eight hours of 
sleep each night to re-charge your body. 

Ditch bad habits: Limit your alcohol and caffeine 
consumption and quit smoking for good. Set healthy 
goals for yourself and celebrate when you achieve 
them.

Team up with your doctor: Doctors can help with 
prevention, screening, and treatment. Don’t wait until 
you are sick to schedule an appointment. They can 
help prevent health problems or catch them early 
enough to help you beat them. Ask your doctor to 
check your blood pressure and cholesterol numbers. 

Everyday choices can improve your odds of fending 
off serious illnesses. These choices also pave the way 
for a happier and healthier life.

For more information about adopting a heart-
healthy lifestyle, visit www.tvfr.com. 
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29799 SW Town Center Loop E. (mail) 
28879 SW Boberg Road (office) 

503-682-7790 
smart@ridesmart.com 
www.RideSMART.com

Recently there has been an uptick in burglary 
activity in Wilsonville. In fact, 2015 saw a 23% 

increase in these incidents over 
the prior year. So this month I 
wanted to share some tips from 
National Crime Prevention 
Council that will reduce your 
chances of being burglarized. The 
tips include: 
•	 Keep your home well-lit and 

always lock doors and win-
dows.

•	 Install a security alarm system and motion-acti-
vated flood lights. If you have an alarm, set it! If 
you have motion detector lights, turn them on!

•	 Never leave valuables in plain sight. If you have 
garage windows, keep them covered.

•	 Keep your bushes and lawn neatly trimmed.
•	 Be sure your kids know important phone num-

bers and tell them 
never to answer the 
door or phone if you 
are not home.

•	 Trust your instincts. 
If it seems suspicious, 
report it to the 24-
hour non-emergency 
number, 503-655-
8211 or 911 in the 
event of an emergency 
or a crime in progress.

•	 Organize or partici-
pate in a Neighbor-
hood Watch program 
(see contact informa-
tion on right.)

•	 Install quality locks on doors and windows and 
use them. Install track-type locks, drop bars, dow-
els or pinning devices on sliding glass doors.

•	 Close and lock your doors and windows even 
when you’re home. 

•	 Install deadbolt locks and peepholes on exterior 

doors and any interior door between the garage 
and house. 

•	 Do not leave your garage door open or unlocked 
if you are not in the immediate area.

•	 Beware of solicitors. Door-to-door salespeople 
must have a busi-
ness license or 
permit issued by 
the City, so always 
ask to see it for 
verification.

•	 Don’t let strang-
ers, workers and 
others, into your 
home if you are 
not with them.

•	 Never give keys 
to people making 
improvements to 
your home.

•	 If you are go-
ing to be out of 
town have family, 
friends or neighbors check on your home. 

•	 Do not hide spare house keys outside your home 
but leave them with a trusted neighbor instead.

•	 Have locks changed or re-keyed when moving 
into a new home or apartment.

•	 Store ladders in the garage or padlock them to 
fixed objects so burglars can’t use them to reach up-
per floor windows.
Please take these common sense steps to reduce 

your risk of being burglarized and for more informa-
tion visit the National Crime Prevention Council 
website at www.ncpc.org.

For more information on forming a Neighborhood 
Watch group, contact Officer Sara McClurg of the 
Clackamas County Sheriff ’s Office at 503-785-5077; 
email crimeprevention@clackamas.us to arrange a 
free 90-minute Neighborhood Watch training ses-
sion.

Jeff Smith, Chief of Police

		
CHIEF’S CORNER - BURGLARY PREVENTION TIPS Chamber Hosts Annual 

Wilsonville Business EXPO

Area businesses are showcasing their lo-
cal goods and services at the Wilsonville 

Chamber of Commerce ‘2016 Business Expo’, set 
for Wednesday, April 27, 10 am - 2 pm at the Al 

Kader Shrine 
Center, 25100 
SW Parkway 
Ave. in Wil-
sonville.

The EXPO 
is free, open to the public and features products 
and services from more than 50 local businesses 
including: health care, fitness, financial services, 
insurance, banking, printing and restaurants. 

If you are looking to do business with local ven-
dors and find services to meet the needs of your 
business or home, you’re sure to find a wealth of 
information and great networking opportunities.

Improved shuttle service from Villebois neighborhood to area shopping destinations of Albertsons, Fred 
Meyer and Lamb’s Market has shown steady growth since day one. The service began on February 8 and has 

as many as 60 passengers per day. The new service is runs on weekdays, 9 am - 3:30 pm.

Check out the schedule online at 
www.ridesmart.com/Villebois

Wilsonville needs to hear what you 
care about the most to update the 

Transit Master Plan to best serve our 
community.

We hope to hear from residents, em-
ployers, employees and visitors to help 
guide SMART resources over the next 
five years. With quick and easy-to-answer 
survey questions, this important com-
munity feedback will inform and help 
decision-makers understand the choices 
for SMART resources.

Help shape the future of transit in 
and around Wilsonville. Encourage 
your friends and neighbors to take the 
survey as well. The survey only takes 
a couple minutes and can be found 
online and at mobile kiosks around 
town: www.plansmartwilsonville.com.

		

		

Please Take Our Survey and Give us Your Feedback!

Improved Villebois Shuttle Breaking Ridership Records

Join Walk 
SMART 

at noon on 
Wednesday, 
April 29, 
2016 for a 
30-minute 
walk during 
lunch and 
take the 
first steps 
towards a healthier you. Walk SMART will 
be coordinating the walk on National Walk @ 
Lunch Day and it will take place at City Hall 
in Wilsonville - rain or shine. Join us at the 
picnic tables on the south end of the building. 
Meet new friends and do some lunchtime 
networking. Remember to bring your walking 
shoes to work with you!

Walk @ Lunch - April 29, 2016

3rd Annual Business Expo
• Weds, April 27, 10 am - 2 pm
Al Kader Shrine Center
25100 SW Parkway Ave

County Seeks Volunteers for  
Victim Assistance Program 

The Clackamas County District Attorney’s Office 
is looking for Volunteer Victim Advocates who 

are interested in helping people who are victims 
of crime. The criteria for becoming an advocate 
include the ability to care about others, possess good 
listening skills, be at least 18 years of age, have reli-
able transportation and no criminal background.

Victim Advocates provide crisis intervention, 
follow-up support, keep victims informed of their 
case status, accompany victims to court (if appli-
cable) and encourage them to exercise their rights.

Applications are currently being accepted for the 
spring 2016 training session. All accepted applicants 
receive training to prepare them to be a Volunteer 
Victim Advocate.

For more information or to get an application,visit 
www.clackamas.us/da/victimassist.html or con-
tact Krysti Bellmore, 503-655-8616; krystibel@
co.clackamas.or.us.
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Upcoming Classes  
and Events

Beginner Learn to Ice Skate
Saturdays, April 2 - May 28 

Programs available for ages 2 to 17 
Times vary based on age

Sherwood Ice Arena
$90 (plus $15 annual fee to ice arena)

Alzheimer’s Disease Lecture
Tuesday, April 10  

10 am
Community Center

No Charge
Call the Community Center to register

Early Memory Loss Program
Tuesdays, April 19 - May 10

10 - 11:30 am 
Community Center 

No Charge
Call the Community Center to register

Creative Movement/Ballet
Ages: 3 - 4

Thursdays April 21 - May 26
3:30 - 4:15 pm

Tauchman House
$65

Fun Times at the 2016 Daddy Daughter Western Buckaroo Dance

29600 SW Park Place
Administrative Office: 503-783-7529
Community Center: 503-682-3727
www.WilsonvilleParksandRec.com

Save 10% on Spring and 
Summer Registration

Enroll by May 1st 
and receive 10% off 

program tuition costs. 
Registration for classes 
and camps opens on 
April 18 and all registra-
tions completed by May 1 
receive 10% off the cost of 
the program or camp (ex-
cluding Skyhawks Sports 
Academy). All programs 
can be viewed and regis-
tered for online.

Park Reservations  
Now Being Accepted

Applications for Memorial Park shelters and fields 
are now being accepted. Memorial Park is a pop-

ular location for company gatherings, family parties, 
weddings and a variety of sporting events. Wilsonville 
Parks and Recreation offers a number of park rental 
options including: the historic Stein Boozier Barn, 
River Shelter (SW corner of Memorial Park), Forest 
Shelter (SE corner of Memorial Park), Splash Shelter 
(adjacent to the Murase Plaza water feature), Grove 
Shelter (near the new playground at Murase Plaza) 
and sport fields.

The 2016 rental season runs from April 9 - October 
9. For more information on availability and fees please 
visit www.WilsonvilleParksandRec.com or contact 
Ahsamon at 503-570-1530.

Senior Fitness Testing 

Fitness Specialist Brad Moore and Recreation 
Program Manager Patty Brescia will be offer-

ing free fitness testing to the community on Friday, 
April 8 from 11 am to 1 pm at Portera at the Grove in 
Wilsonville as part of Portera’s Fitness Fair. The Senior 
Fitness Test is 
a nationally 
recognized, 
evidence 
based test, 
and par-
ticipants 
will receive 
detailed test-
ing results. 
Please call 
the Commu-
nity Center at 
503-682-3727 to register. Portera is a senior indepen-
dent living facility and is located at 8945 Ash Meadows 
Lane,Wilsonville.

Nutrition Lecture -  
Toxins in our Food

The Community Center is hosting Certified Nutri-
tionist Karen McGeehan for a lecture on toxins 

in our food, what is real and what is altered, and how 
to tell the difference on Wednesday, April 27 at noon. 
A complimentary salad bar lunch is being provided, 
through a sponsorship provided by United Healthcare. 
Please call the Community Center to register.

Spa Saturday at the Center
Saturday, April 16 

 10 am - 1 pm at the Community Center

en
joy

 fr
ee

 
sa

mp
lin

gs
*

 of
: Meditation

Massage
Accupuncture Tai Chi Reiki

Yoga And More!

For more information: WilsonvilleParksandRec.com/SpaSaturday
* Appointments required 

for some offerings
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In the fall of 2014 Paul Keller, a resident of Wilson-
ville for more than a decade, made a big decision. 

Paul explains, “I felt like I could do more to help the 
community that has 
provided so much 
for me.” So Paul ap-
plied for and began 
participating in the 
Wilsonville Lead-
ership Academy, 
a City-sponsored 
program that helped 
him learn about the 
City and also various 
volunteer opportuni-
ties in the community 
where he could become more involved.

As the six-month Wilsonville Leadership Academy 
program came to an end, right away Paul decided to 
join the board of the Wilsonville Community Seniors 
Inc. (WCSI ), an independent, not-for-profit organiza-
tion that looks out for the needs of seniors in Wilson-
ville and raises funds to support various programs 
and services at the Wilsonville Community Center. 
Paul explains, “I volunteered for WCSI because I saw 
a need that I felt I can fill with my background in 
business and process improvement and also because I 
care deeply about helping seniors.”

At only 52 years old, Paul is not a senior citizen, but 
that did not stop him from not only joining the WCSI 
board, but also becoming the board’s interim chair in 
less than a year.

In this new leadership role Paul explains that he 
seeks to, “Raise awareness about WCSI so that the 
organization can attract more funds and to help more 
seniors. WCSI does a lot of great things like offer low-
income seniors class scholarships and emergency as-
sistance, but few people know about us and therefore 
are not aware of how to support us.”

In addition to fundraising Paul is also eager to 
recruit a few more board members. In particular the 
organization needs a Treasurer and also someone 
who has expertise in website development to help the 
organization create and launch a new website.

Until February this year Paul worked for Xerox 
in Wilsonville, but just recently he took a new posi-
tion as an Operation and Policy Analyst focused on 
process improvement with the Oregon State Hospital 

in Salem. 
While working for 

Xerox Paul also earned a 
Bachelor of Science from 
Marylhurst University 
with a degree in Business 
Management.  During 
this time he also became a 
Lean Six Sigma-Certified 

Green Belt which is a professional process and project 
improvement program he completed.

When not volunteering for the WCSI, Paul and his 
wife Gaedin, whom he has known since she was 16, 
enjoy hiking, playing cribbage and dominoes, having 
a picnic near the river in Memorial Park and volun-
teering with his church.

In explaining his decision to give back more to his 
community Paul explains, “Without Gaedin’s sup-
port I would not have come to be at a place in my life 
where community service is a top priority for me.”

VOLUNTEER SPOTLIGHT:
PAUL KELLER

Without Gaedin’s 
support I would not 
have come to be at a 
place in my life where 
community service is 
a top priority for me.

Get Five Trees for Free

The City of Wilsonville is offering up to five na-
tive tree seedlings for any community member or 

business within the City limits, for planting on their 
property. Plantings along streams and other water 

bodies are encouraged, but 
any tree planting enhances 
the City’s ‘urban forest’ and 
contributes to reducing 
stream temperature and 
pollutants. The trees are 
obtained at a local nursery, 
which provides input on 
their selection, planting 
and care. Delivery arrange-
ments can be made for those 

who are not able to pick up at the nursery. For more 
information and to obtain a tree coupon, contact Luke 
Bushman, Stormwater Management Coordinator, at 
503-570-1552; bushman@ci.wilsonville.or.us.

Celebrate Arbor Day with 
Friends of Trees and the City

On Saturday, April 2, 9 am – 1 pm, join Friends of 
Trees and the City of Wilsonville in celebrating 

Arbor Day by plant-
ing native trees and 
shrubs and remov-
ing invasive English 
ivy at Tranquil Park, 
10580 SW Brown 

Road. Please arrive around 8:45 am to be registered 
and assigned to a crew. Breakfast snacks and hot 
chocolate/coffee, as well as gloves, tools and guidance 
will be provided. Dress for field conditions, all ages 
are welcome!

RSVP’s are requested for groups of five or more. 
Register online at FriendsofTrees.org/volunteering/
group-registration. Contact Jenny or Randi with 
Friends of Trees at 503-595-0213 if you have any 
questions or need more information.

Volunteer Tree Care Event 
• Sat, April 2, 9 am - 1 pm 
Tranquil Park, 10580 SW 
Brown Road

Wilsonville Celebrates 18th Year with Tree City USA Program

The the City of Wilsonville has been recognized 
for the 18th consecutive year as a Tree City USA, 

and has received its 8th Growth Award 
by the National Arbor Day Founda-
tion. This recognition reflects Wil-
sonville’s continued commitment to 
maintaining and promoting the urban 
forest, one of the community’s great-
est assets. The urban forest contains 
all trees in the City, whether they are 
located in parks, landscape islands, 
natural areas, or along your street. 

Trees help clean the air, conserve 
the soil and water, reduce heating and 
cooling costs and bring nature close to where we live 
– ultimately contributing to a sense of place and qual-

ity of life in Wilsonville. 
The Tree City USA designation requires a com-

prehensive urban forestry program, 
which consists of a tree ordinance, a 
city department responsible for trees, 
an annual community forestry budget 
of at least $2 per capita and annual 
Arbor Day observance and proclama-
tion. 

For 2016, an Arbor Day proclama-
tion will be made during the City 
Council meeting on April 4, 2016. The 
celebration, however; will be held in 
conjunction with Friends of Trees on 

April 2, 2016, and will include a tree planting event at 
Tranquil Park. 

Coffee Creek Urban Renewal District Begins to Take Shape

During last November’s election Wilsonville voters 
expressed support for creating a new urban re-

newal district in the Coffee Creek Industrial area — an 
area that is located near the Coffee Creek Correctional 

Facility in northwest 
Wilsonville, south 
of Day Road, west of  
Interstate 5, north 
of Ridder Road and 
east of Grahams 
Ferry Road.

With support 
from voters in a 

March 2013 election, City Council directed staff to 
begin developing an urban renewal plan for the Coffee 
Creek Industrial Area for potential City Council adop-
tion late this summer.

The Coffee Creek urban renewal district was first 
envisioned in a master plan for the area that was com-
pleted in 2007. The original plan includes development 
of a new employment center in north Wilsonville with 
approximately 1,800 jobs and an 
estimated annual payroll of $55 mil-
lion at build-out. The plan predicts 
the area will attract general industri-
al, warehouse, flex, and research and 
development related businesses.

The recommendation to create 
the new urban renewal district was 
also advanced in the Wilsonville 
Urban Renewal Strategic Plan that 
Council adopted in 2014 based upon 
the input from a community task 
force that included representatives 
from local taxing districts, as well 
as community and business lead-
ers. The strategic plan concludes that in order to attract 
private-sector industrial development, the Coffee Creek 
industrial area requires a substantial investment in 
public infrastructure improvements such as new roads, 
sidewalks and utility lines. Once in place these public 
improvements are expected to then attract private in-
vestment and development that is estimated to increase 
the assessed value of the proposed district from a tax 
base of $62 million to about $790 million over the life 
of the district.

The projected increase in overall assessed value and 
increased tax revenues in the district will then generate 
future urban renewal funds that are planned to be used 

to repay urban renewal loans used to fund the needed 
infrastructure investments. In this way funding the cost 
to build the infrastructure in the Coffee Creek area will 
be paid for by new tax revenues from the private-sector 
industries that are located in the district and benefit the 
most from the investments.

Prior to potential adoption late this summer, the 
public and other stakeholders are going to have many 
opportunities to provide input on the proposed Coffee 
Creek urban renewal plan.

On Monday, April 25, the City is holding an open 
house, 5:30 – 6:30 pm, followed by an Urban Renewal 
Task Force meeting, 6:30 – 8 pm, at City Hall. The open 
house is an informal setting where the public has the 
opportunity to learn about and provide input on the 
overall proposal. The Task Force meeting, immedi-
ately following the open house, is expected to be more 
formal and technical with a presentation by the consul-
tants and staff who are developing the draft plan. The 
public is welcome to attend the task force meeting, but 
public testimony is not planned for the initial meeting.

This summer the urban renewal district plan is to be 
reviewed and discussed as follows: by the Wilsonville 
Urban Renewal Agency on June 20; the Planning Com-
mission on July 13; and finally by the City Council at a 
public hearing that is presently scheduled for August 1.

Watch for more information and ongoing updates 
about the formation of the Coffee Creek Urban Re-
newal District in upcoming issues of the The Boones 
Ferry Messenger throughout the spring and summer. 
For more information contact Nancy Kraushaar, 
Community Development Director, at kraushaar@
ci.wilsonville.or.us or 503-570-1562.

Coffee Creek Urban Renewal  
Open House and  
Task Force Meeting
•	Mon, April 25, Open House 

5:30 - 6:30 pm; Task Force 
Meeting 6:30 - 8 pm, 

City Hall, 29799 SW Town 
Center Loop East

Paul and Gaedin Keller

Did you know...
You can ride the 

bus for free anywhere in 
Wilsonville! 

For more info, RideSmart.com

Coffee Creek  
Urban Renewal District
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Reports from City Boards and Commissions

February Library Board Report

During the Library Board meeting in February 
various reports included:

•	 A video game workshop was held and taught teens 
the tools and basics of video game design.

•	 The Book Notes concert series drew 60 - 70 people 
to the February performance by the Portland 
Opera. 

•	 In March a medieval music group performed us-
ing period instruments.

•	 Alan Steiger and Carol Hanna provided free tax 
help to 12 - 14 patrons a week in February and 
March.

•	 In February, the History Pub hosted an intern-
ment camp survivor.

•	 In February, Food for Fines generated substantial 
donations for Wilsonville Community Sharing. 

•	 In September Radio Frequency Identification 
(RFID) is coming to the library speed up check 
outs and improved security for important items. 

The next regular meeting is scheduled for Wednes-
day, April 27, 6:30 pm, at the Library.

Upcoming on the Council Agenda

The following issues are tentatively scheduled 
for consideration and or discussion by the City 

Council during April. Scheduling changes can and do 
occur; check for updated meeting information at the 
City’s website home-page, www.ci.wilsonville.or.us.

Monday, April 4: refunding water bonds; Tourism 
Promotion Committee: Annual Business Plan; LED 
lighting; volunteer appreciation proclamation; Arbor 
Day proclamation; Clackamas 800 Radio Group; Pro-
posed; and a recreation aquatic center presentation.

Monday, April 18:Transit Master Plan update; side-
walk repair grant program; sewer lateral repair grant 
program; road maintenance fee update; Megan McK-
ibben, Office of Congressman Kurt Schrader; Oregon 
Tech Wilsonville CEO Laura McKinney; Tourism 
Promotion Committee: Annual Business Plan; Zone 
Change for 15-lot subdivision; IT Strategic Plan; Re-
funding water bonds; condemnation on Tooze Road.

Planning Commission Update 

At the Planning Commission meeting on March 
9, the Commission reviewed, discussed and 

provided input on amendments to the Transporta-
tion Systems Plan, Phase II of the Frog Pond Area 
Plan; Basalt Creek Concept Plan; and the 2015 Annual 
Housing Report.

Community Enhancement Committee 

The Wilsonville-Metro Community Enhancement 
Committee plans two meetings in April to review 

process and project nominations for FY2016-17 Com-
munity Enhancement Program. Meetings are being 
held on Tuesday, April 19, and Tuesday, April 26, 6 - 
7:30 pm, in the Wilsonville City Hall Council Cham-
bers, 29799 SW Town Center Loop East.

Mayor Delivers State of the City Address, Council Approves 
Annexation and Zone Change for Villebois and Coffee Creek

On March 7, Mayor Tim Knapp presented the 
“2016 State of the City Address,” providing an 

overview of the City’s current activities and future 
plans. During the presentation, the Mayor shared 
a vision for creating a complete community where 
residents can have all of their basic needs met locally 
and are able to enjoy an exceptional standard of living 
at any stage of life. The address included a review of 
notable public and private investments in Wilsonville, 
plans for future developments, and major transporta-
tion projects completed or underway. Mayor Knapp 
also encouraged active public engagement that creates 
a stronger sense of community and collaboration 
among the City, community members, businesses 
and service organizations. A replay of the State of the 
City Address is available on the City’s website at www.
ci.wilsonville.or.us/StateoftheCity.

The Wilsonville City Council held a first reading, 
public hearing and then approved a pair of related 
ordinances for an annexation and a Zone Map amend-
ment of a 1.0-acre parcel, located at 11700 SW Tooze 
Road. The Council also rezoned the parcel from Rural 

Residential Farm Forest 5 to Village (V) in order to 
allow the property to be used for a residential use con-
sistent with the adjacent parcels of land that already 
have the Village zoning designation. The parcel is the 
last piece of land needed to complete the Villebois 
neighborhood and is part of a larger previously-
approved residential subdivision known as Calais East 
at Villebois that when developed includes a total of 
63-lot residential subdivision to be developed by ap-
plicant/homebuilder Polygon Northwest.

During the meeting the Wilsonville City Council 
held a second reading and gave final approval for a set 
of related ordinances for an annexation, comprehen-
sive plan amendment and zone change for an 8.7-acre 
parcel, located on the southwest corner of SW Boones 
Ferry Road and SW Day Road (see article below for 
details).

Under the consent agenda the Council authorized 
the City Manager to enter into a Cooperative Utility 
Agreement with Oregon Department of Transporta-
tion, Tualatin Valley Water District, City of Hillsboro 
and the Willamette Water Supply Program for the in-
clusion of a 66-inch water-transmission pipeline in the 
Kinsman Road project. Also on the consent agenda 
the City Council approved the City to enter into an 
agreement with the City’s Urban Renewal Agency and 
Polygon Northwest that sets forth the terms and con-
ditions applicable to the construction of Regional Park 
5, also known as Trocadero Park, in the north section 
of the Villebois neighborhood .

Community members who desire to watch a replay 
of all or a portion of the City Council meeting may do 
on Comcast/Xfinity Ch. 30, Frontier Ch. 32 or on the 
City’s video-on-demand service at www.ci.wilsonville.
or.us/WilsonvilleTV. 

City Accepting Applications  
for a New Library Board Member

The City of Wilsonville is now accepting 
applications for a new Library Board member 

for a term that begins on July 1.
The Board supports and assists the Library Direc-

tor in all library planning, and advises the City of 
budgetary and policy considerations relating to the 
Library’s operation and development. Board mem-
bers assist in monitoring library operations and 
service to the public; encouraging cost effectiveness; 
and periodically reviewing the Library’s policies, 
procedures, and the Library’s goals and objectives. 

Persons interested in serving on the Library Board 
may pick up an application from Sandra King, City 
Recorder, at City Hall, 29799 SW Town Center Loop 
in Wilsonville or may obtain an application online 
at www.ci.wilsonville.or.us/apply. The application 
deadline is Friday, April 29, 2016. For more infor-
mation contact Sandra King, City Recorder, at 503-
570-1506; king@ci.Wilsonville.or.us.

City Council Approves North Wilsonville  
Medical Facility and Solid-Waste Rate Increase

On Feb. 18, the Wilsonville City Council conducted 
first readings and public hearings on a set of re-

lated ordinances for an annexation, comprehensive plan 
amendment and zone change for an 8.7-acre parcel, 
located on the southwest corner of SW Boones Ferry 
Road and SW Day Road. Previously approved by the 
City’s Development Review Board Panel B in January, 
applicant Universal Health Service, Inc. plans to con-
struct a 62,000-square-foot behavioral-health treatment 
facility for a wide range of patients, including veterans. 
The proposed approximately $32 million Willamette 
Valley Behavioral Health Facility, which projects total 
employment with 190 new jobs, kicks-off development 
of the long-planned Coffee Creek Industrial Area. 

The Council approved a system-wide 4.4 percent 
aggregate rate-increase for the City’s solid-waste and 
recycling franchise hauler, Republic Services, Inc., effec-
tive March 1. The applicant testified that the rate-change 
request was prompted by a number of factors, including 
an 8 percent increase in disposal costs brought about by 
the collapse in recycled-products market that had sub-
sidized garbage-dumping costs; disposal costs account 
for 44 percent of all operating expenses by Republic 
Services. The applicant also cited depreciation costs re-
lated to construction of a new maintenance facility and 
conversion of the collection-truck fleet from diesel-gas 
fuel to CNG (compressed natural gas) increased. Act-
ing on public comments from fixed-income and senior 
residents, the City Council modified the proposed rate 
request to reduce a proposed price increase of the small-
est-size residential and commercial carts, lowering the 
rate to $20 per month. Council members indicated that 
the pricing structure also encourages a policy favoring a 
reduction in the production of household garbage. City 
staff research found that the solid-waste rates proposed 
for Wilsonville were in alignment with rates charged 
throughout the greater metro area.

The Council approved on a 4:0 vote with Mayor Tim 
Knapp abstaining a resolution modifying the boundary 
of the Year 2000 Urban Renewal District and mov-
ing the proposed $7 million “Old Town Escape” road 
project from the Westside Urban Renewal District to 
the Year 2000 Urban Renewal District. The boundary 
change reduces the total acreage in the district in order 

to free-up acreage needed to create an urban renewal 
district in the Coffee Creek Industrial Area. The changes 
in urban renewal plans are consistent with the recom-
mendations from Wilsonville Urban Renewal Strategic 
Plan adopted by City Council in October 2014 as rec-
ommended by a community task force.

The Council also authorized the Mayor to sign an 
Agreement of Understanding on behalf of the City 
Council regarding design changes to the Newberg-
Dundee Bypass project designed to reduce excess traffic 
on Wilsonville Road. The agreement includes the Or-
egon Department of Transportation, the City of Wilson-
ville, the City of Newberg, Clackamas County, Yamhill 
County, and the Ladd Hill Neighborhood Association.

Also during the meeting the Council approved City 
Attorney Barbara Jacobson’s employment contract with 
a standard one-year term. Mayor Knapp shared with 
the Council a gift the City received from the Consular 
Office of Japan that recognizes the Wilsonville-Kitakata 
Sister City 
Relation-
ship with 
Kitakata, 
Japan. 
Mayor 
Knapp 
issued a 
“March 
for Meals” 
proclama-
tion in 
order to 
recognize 
the City’s 
Home-Delivered Meals program, which the City has 
run for the past 31 years. 

Under the consent agenda the Council authorized the 
Mayor to enter into a Local Agency Agreement with 
Oregon Department of Transportation that is related to 
the construction of the Kinsman Road extension proj-
ect. The Council also approved a resolution that clarifies 
cost sharing between the City and homebuilder, Polygon 
NW for certain infrastructure at the Villebois Grande 
Pointe residential subdivision.

Mayor Tim Knapp delivering the 2016 ‘State of the City’ 
Address at the March 7 City Council meeting.

Development Review Board Update 

The regularly scheduled DRB Panel B meeting for 
Monday February 22, was cancelled. The regularly 

scheduled DRB Panel A meeting for Monday, March 
14, was also cancelled. The next DRB Panel A meeting 
is scheduled for Monday, April 11.

In March Councilor Susie Stevens (left) 
helped Evie Proctor (right) prepare meals for 
home delivery to local seniors.
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Budget Committee Meetings
•	Weds, May 18, 6 - 10 pm
• Weds, June 1, 6 - 10 pm
• Weds, June 8, 6 - 10 pm
City Hall, 29799 SW Town 
Center Loop East

Five-Year Forecast Looks at the City’s Operating Accounts

In February, the Budget Committee heard a report 
from the City’s Finance Director regarding the five-

year financial forecast for the City’s nine main operat-
ing funds. These 
funds include: the 
General Fund, 
Community De-
velopment, Build-
ing, Transit, Water 
Operating, Sewer 
Operating, Storm-

water, Street Lighting and the Road Operating Fund. 
In general, the City’s operating funds are in a strong 

position and are maintaining healthy financial re-
serves. The presentation to the Budget Committee in 
February however, identified particular challenges and 
opportunities for the City’s General Fund, the Transit 
Fund and the Community Development Fund. These 
three funds may have to rely on reserves in the future 
to keep up with service demands. 

The General Fund is comprised of property taxes 
and pays for services such as the Library, Parks and 

Police. Over the next 
five years, the City faces 
challenges in providing 
services and implement-
ing technological tools to 
keep up with the City’s 
growth. The forecast dem-
onstrates that the City’s 

reserves may have to be tapped in order to pay for 
on-going costs. 

The City’s South Metro Area Regional Transit 
(SMART) is actively exploring options to avoid us-
ing reserves for operations over the next five years. 
SMART relies on a payroll tax to fund approximately 
70% of the transit agency’s operation, the rest is fund-

ed by grants and fare revenue. Because overall payroll 
growth in the region is projected to be relatively flat in 
the near future, the payroll tax revenue is not keeping 
up with the cost to operate the system. Even with the 
addition of new jobs, an adjustment to the payroll tax 
may be necessary in order to ensure continued opera-
tion at current levels.

The Community Development Fund is responsible 
for land use, planning, engineering and administering 
the City’s capital infrastructure, and code enforce-
ment. This fund is struggling to avoid a deficit, and 
the City has engaged consulting services to review 
the fund’s activities, fees and charges, with the goal of 
placing the fund on a firm financial foundation into 
the future.

The Street Lighting Fund is responsible for the elec-
tricity and maintenance of the City’s street lights. Over 
the next five-years, the City is exploring retro-fitting 
fixtures with light-emitting diode (LED) bulbs using 
resources from the fund and in coordination with 
Portland General Electric. 

The Road Operating Fund is funded by the gas tax 
and is used for street maintenance and repair, main-
tenance of sidewalks, pavement markings, signs and 
signals. Over the next five years, gas tax receipts are 
shown to grow very slowly, as people drive less and 
purchase more fuel efficient vehicles. 

The Five-Year Forecast document is available online 
at www.ci.wilsonville.or.us/173/Financial-Forecasting.

The Budget Committee is scheduled to hear the City 
Manager’s proposed budget for Fiscal Year 2016-17 
on May 18, June 1 and if necessary, on June 8. These 
meetings are open to the public and public comment 
is encouraged. Proposed budget documents are ex-
pected to be available to the public on May 9 and will 
be posted online at www.ci.wilsonville.or.us/budget.

WHS Hosts Public University 
and Community College Night

The Wilsonville High School Counseling Depart-
ment is hosting a Oregon Public University and 

Community College Night on Wednesday, April 6, 
6:30 pm in the 
WHS Library 
and Pointe. 
Eight Oregon 
public uni-

versities and several local community colleges are 
planning to attend the college fair event. The eve-
ning begins with an overview and introduction from 
the universities, followed by an open house where 
attendees can talk to representatives of any or all of 
the schools. High school juniors who are just start-
ing their search or planning on attending an Oregon 
university, as well as seniors looking at community 
colleges, should plan on attending this event. For 
more information contact Lyndi Tucker, WHS Col-
lege & Career Center Coordinator,  
tuckerl@wlwv.k12.or.us.

Oregon Public University and 
Community College Night
• Wed, April 6, 6 :30 pm , WHS 

6800 SW Wilsonville Road

New Car Dealership in North Wilsonville Launches  
Community Art Exhibition to Support Local Artists

In April, a new car dealership in north Wilsonville, 
Findlay Chrysler Jeep Dodge Ram of Wilsonville, is 

debuting the Findlay Community Art Exhibition on 
Friday, April 1.

“Findlay of Wilsonville embraces the art and culture 
that Portland and its surrounding suburbs have to of-
fer, and we plan to share it with our customers,” stated 
Laurie Tarter, Findlay Marketing Director.

The Findlay Community Art Exhibition hosts tal-
ented local artists by offering exhibition space in the 
dealership’s main lobby to showcase local artists. Each 
month a new artist is selected to feature their art for 
approximately three to four weeks. Exhibitions begin 
with a gallery reception that includes refreshments 
and a chance to meet the artist.

“We are pleased to bring this dynamic new art event 
to the community,” said Bruce Schneider, Managing 
Partner. The goal of the exhibition is to celebrate and 

showcase the many talented artists who live here and 
to offer community members a place to enjoy great 
local art with their families. We encourage people of 
all ages to come enjoy this unique event and support 
area artists.”

For the inaugural exhibition, Findlay of Wilsonville 
is partnering with the “Wandering Arts” series which 
is a program coordinated by the Tualatin Chamber 
Arts Committee to select the first artist to be featured 
at the monthly exhibition. 

April’s featured artist is photographer, Brian Bele-
fanti of Portland. Brian photographs landscapes and 
environmental portraits utilizing a camera filtration 
system that involves shooting through liquids that are 
relevant to the subject being photographed. His work 
has taken him to Cuba, Montreal, the American South, 
Mexico, Spain, Nova Scotia, Portugal and Turkey. In 
2006, he was named Photographer of the Year by the 
International Color Awards and has received numer-
ous honors at the 2004 International Photography 
Awards.

The exhibition runs April 1 - April 30 and is open 
Monday – Saturday, 10 am - 7 pm, and on Sundays, 11 
am – 5 pm. The general public is invited to attend the 
free Meet the Artist Reception on Thursday, April 14, 7 
pm, at the new indoor car dealership located at 25600 
SW Parkway Center Drive in Wilsonville.

Artists interested in learning more about the fea-
tured artists program should contact Laurie Tarter, 
Findlay Marketing Director, at 503-563-7222; ltarter@
findalyauto.com.

In April the Findlay car dealership is featuring art from 
photographer, Brian Belefanti of Portland shown here.

Long-Range  
Planning Projects 

Basalt Creek Concept Plan

The Basalt Creek Concept Plan guides future 
development of the Basalt Creek area, an 

800-acre unincorporated, rural area between 
Wilsonville 
and Tualatin. 
Both the Wil-
sonville and 
Tualatin City 
Councils’ are 
considering 
resolutions 
at upcoming 
meetings to 
acknowledge 
the discus-
sion and 
agreements from the December 16, 2015, joint 
Council Meeting. The Wilsonville City Council is 
scheduled to hear the matter on March 21.

In order to provide the public another oppor-
tunity to learn about and provide input on the 
preferred alternative for the Basalt Creek Con-

cept Plan, 
the public 
is invited to 
attend an 
Open House 
on Thursday, 

April 28, 5:30 pm. The open house is being held 
in Tualatin at the Juanita Pohl Center, 8513 SW 
Tualatin Road.

For more information visit www.BasaltCreek.
com or contact Miranda Bateschell, Long-Range 
Planning Manager, at 503-570-1581; Bateschell@
ci.wilsonville.or.us. 

Town Center Master Plan

Last fall, the Metro Council awarded the City of 
Wilsonville a $320,000 grant to fund the ma-

jority of costs for Wilsonville’s Town Center Mas-
ter Plan proposal. The City is matching the grant 
with $100,000 contribution to cover the long-
range plan’s total anticipated cost of $420,000.

This project seeks to create a long-range plan 
and near-term actions for how the City’s Town 
Center area can better serve the interests and 
needs of residents, workers and visitors. The plan 
will develop strategies for how the Town Center 
area can evolve into a more walkable, attractive 
and commercially vibrant, mixed-use district 
capable of supporting a range of businesses. 

The Planning Department has created a Town 
Center project web page which will continue to 
be updated with project information at www.
ci.wilsonville.or.us/TownCenter. 

For more information Miranda Bateschell, 
Long-Range Planning Manager, at 503-570-1581; 
bateschell@ci.wilsonville.or.us.

Basalt Creek Concept 
Plan Open House
• Thurs, April 28, 5:30 pm 

Juanita Pohl Center,8513 SW 
Tualatin Road, Tualatin

Garden Club Holds Annual Plant Sale on Saturday, May 7

The Wilsonville Garden Club is holding an 
annual plant sale on Saturday, May 7, at the Wil-

sonville Public Library, 8200 SW Wilsonville Road.
The sale 

begins at 9 am 
and lasts until 
the all the plants 
are sold which at 
past sales is usu-
ally before 2 pm.

The club’s sale offers large selection of the very 
popular sun and shade hanging baskets, blooming 
annuals, perennials plus cuttings and divisions from 
club member’s gardens and an assortment of Garden 

Gallery yard art.
All of the proceeds from the event go to support 

local horticulture education and scholarships.

Wilsonville Garden Club 
Annual Plant Sale
• Sat, May 7, 9 am 
Wilsonville Public Library 
8200 SW Wilsonville Road

In general, the City’s 
operating funds are in 
a strong position and 
are maintaining healthy 
financial reserves. 
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Tim Knapp
Mayor

knapp@ci.wilsonville.or.us

Susie Stevens 
City Councilor

stevens@ci.wilsonville.or.us

Scott Starr
City Council President

scottstarr97070@gmail.com

Julie Fitzgerald
City Councilor

fitzgerald@ci.wilsonville.or.us 

Charlotte Lehan
City Councilor

lehan@ci.wilsonville.or.us

The City Council usually convenes on the first and third Monday of the month at City Hall, with work session generally 
starting at 5 pm and meeting at 7 pm. Meetings are broadcast live on Comcast/Xfinity Ch. 30 and Frontier Ch. 32 and 
replayed periodically. Meetings are also available to stream live and by video-on-demand online at www.ci.wilsonville.or.us/
WilsonvilleTV. Public comment is welcome at all City Council meetings.

City Manager  
Bryan Cosgrove
503-570-1504 
cosgrove@ci.wilsonville.or.us

Wilsonville City Hall 
29799 SW Town Center Loop East 
Wilsonville, OR 97070 
Phone: 503-682-1011 Fax: 503-682-1015
Web: www.ci.wilsonville.or.us 
E-mail: webmaster@ci.wilsonville.or.us
 

Wilsonville City Council

City Council: 503-570-1501; council@ci.wilsonville.or.us

City Calendar

All dates and times are tentative; check the 
City’s online calendar for schedule changes 
at www.ci.wilsonville.or.us.

APRIL
2	 Sat	 •	 Volunteer Tree Planting Event 

9 am - 1 pm, Tranquil Park
4	 Mon	 •	 City Council, 5 pm, Work Session 

7 pm Meeting, City Hall
5	 Tue	 •	 Municipal/Traffic Court, 5:30 pm 

City Hall
11	 Mon	 •	 DRB Panel A, 6:30 pm, City Hall
13	 Wed	 •	 Planning Commission 

6 pm, City Hall
•	 Wilsonville Community Seniors Inc. 

Advisory Board, 6 pm, Wilsonville 
Community Center

14	 Thurs	•	 Parks and Recreation Advisory 
Board Meeting, 4:00 pm, Parks and 
Recreation Admin Building

16	 Sat	 •	 US Bank Document Shredding 
9 am - 12 pm, US Bank, 29122 SW 
Town Center Loop West 

•	 Spa Day, 10 am - 1 pm, Wilsonville 
Community Center

18	 Mon	 •	 City Council , 5 pm, Work Session 
7 pm Meeting, City Hall

19	 Tue	 •	 Municipal/Traffic Court 
5:30 pm, City Hall

•	 Community Enhancement Committee 
6 - 7:30 pm, City Hall

21	 Thurs	•	 Wilsonville Leadership Academy 
6 - 9 pm, City Hall

25	 Mon	 •	 Coffee Creek Urban Renewal District 
Open House, 5:30 - 6:30 pm, Task 
Force Meeting, 6:30 - 8 pm, City Hall

•	 DRB Panel B, 6:30 pm, City Hall
26	 Tue	 •	 Community Enhancement Committee 

6- 7:30 pm, City Hall
27	 Wed	 •	 Library Board, 6:30 pm, Wilsonville 

Public Library
28	 Thurs	•	 Basalt Creek, Joint Tualatin-Wilsonville 

Open House, 5:30 pm, Juanita Pohl 
Center, 8513 SW Tualatin Rd, Tualatin

MAY
2	 Mon	 •	 City Council, 5 pm - Work Session 

7 pm - Meeting, City Hall
3	 Tue	 •	 Municipal/Traffic Court, 5 pm, City Hall
7	 Sat	 •	 Bulky Waste Day 

10 am- 2 pm, Republic Services
9	 Mon	 •	 DRB Panel A, 6:30 pm, City Hall
11	 Wed	 •	 Planning Commission 

6 pm, City Hall
•	 Wilsonville Community Seniors Inc.  

6 pm, Community Center 
14	 Sat	 •	 WERK Day, 8 am - 1 pm, Wilsonville 

Community Center
16	 Mon	 •	 City Council, 5 pm - Work Session 

7 pm - Meeting, City Hall
17	 Tue	 •	 Municipal/Traffic Court, 5 pm, City Hall
18	 Wed	 •	 Budget Community Meeting  

6 - 9 pm City Hall
19	 Thurs	•	 Wilsonville Leadership Academy 

6 - 9 pm, City Hall
21	 Sat	 •	 Queen of the High Road Half Marathon 

and 10K, 8 am - 3 pm, Wilsonville 
Memorial Park River Shelter

23	 Mon	 •	 DRB Panel B, 6:30 pm, City Hall
25	 Wed	 •	 Library Board  

6:30 pm, Wilsonville Public Library
30	 Mon	 •	 Memorial Day Holiday- All City 

Offices CLOSED

Rite Aid Distribution Center Hosts 10th Annual Plant Sale

On Friday, April 22 and Saturday, April 23, 9 
am – 5 pm, the Rite Aid Distribution Center in 

Wilsonville is hosting the 10th Annual Plant Sale and 
Fundraiser 
to benefit the 
Children’s 
Miracle 
Network 
Hospitals — 

a non-profit organization that supports Doernbecher’s 
Children’s Hospital.

The sale takes place at Rite Aid’s Distribution Cen-
ter’s parking lot located at 29555 SW Boones Ferry 
and is open to the public. 

The plant sale includes most major gardening cat-
egories, including trees, potted plants, shrubs, annuals, 
bulbs, perennials, ground cover and garden art do-

nated by local nurseries. Proceeds from the sales and 
rentals are donated to the Children’s Miracle Network 
Hospitals.

Local vendors are also invited to participate in 
the event by renting a booth. For more information 
contact Ricki Hackworth, event organizer, at (503) 
685-6069; rhackworth@riteaid.com.

Rite Aid Plant Sale/Fundraiser
• Fri - Sat, April 22 - 23, 9 am - 5 pm
Rite Aid Distribution Center 
29555 SW Boones Ferry Road

Jr. Scoop Hosts $1 Clothing Sale 
on Saturday, April 23

On Saturday, April 23, 8 am – 2 pm, the Jr. Scoop 
Club at Wood Middle School is hosting the 

third annual $1 Clothing Sale in the school’s gym 
located at 11055 SW Wilsonville Road. Proceeds 

from the annual 
fundraising event 
benefit Doern-
bechers Children’s 
Hospital as well 
as provide scholar-

ships to send Wood students to Outdoor School. Dur-
ing the sale every item of clothing costs only $1 and 

features clothes 
and styles for 
all ages and 
sizes. In addi-
tion, the club 
is also selling 
their premium 
ice cream for 
$3 a scoop on 
homemade 
waffle cones. 
To learn more 
about Jr. Scoop 
visit www.
JrScoop.com

Jr Scoop $1 Clothing Sale
• Sat, April 23, 8 am - 2 pm 
Wood Middle School Gym
11055 SW Wilsonville Road

US Bank Hosts Document Shredding Day on Saturday, April 16

Community members are invited to bring up to 10 
boxes of documents to a free and secure commu-

nity shredding event sponsored by U.S. Bank, the City 
and the Wood 
Middle School. 
The event is being 
held at the U.S. 
Bank Wilsonville 
Branch’s parking 

lot, 29112 SW Town Center Loop West on Saturday, 
April 16, 9 am - noon.

Community members should bring and shred docu-
ments that contain sensitive and confidential informa-
tion in order prevent identity theft and other fraud.

Student volunteers from Wood Middle School will 
help unload and prepare documents to be shredded by 
a Recall Mobile Shredding Truck. The event is free, but 

participating community members are encouraged to 
make a financial contribution to a Wood Middle School 
program that teaches seventh graders about leadership 
and community involvement.

US Bank Shredding Event 
• Sat, April 16, 9 am - 12 pm 
US Bank Wilsonville Branch, 
29112 SW Town Center Loop W 

Bulky Waste Day
• Sat, May 7, 10 am - 2 pm
Republic Services 
10295 SW Ridder Road 

Bulky Waste Day Set for May 7

In partnership with Metro and Republic Services, the 
City of Wilsonville is holding a Bulky Waste Day on 

Saturday, May 7, 
10 am - 2 pm, at 
10295 SW Ridder 
Road in Wilson-
ville.

Community 
members, with proof of Wilsonville residency and 
toiletries to donate, are invited to drop off large, bulky 
items that don’t fit into standard-sized garbage cans. 

The types of waste that will be accepted include: 
dishwashers, televisions, refrigerators, computers, 
monitors, stoves, dryers, water heaters, couches, mat-
tresses, scrap metal, tables and chairs

The following are types of items will not be accept-
ed: propane bottles/canisters; paint; batteries; solvents; 

thinners; household garbage; tires; and other related 
items.

The event is free, but participating households will 
be asked 
to donate 
toiletries 
such as 
sham-
poo, soap 
and de-
odorant 
to benefit 
Wilson-
ville 
Commu-
nity Sharing’s Food Bank and the low-income house-
holds they serve.

For more information contact Matt Baker at  
mbaker@ci.wilsonville.or.us; 503-570-1548.

Shoppers at last year’s Rite Aid Annual Plant Sale.

US Bank staff greet customers and help unload documents.


